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Black Wave Comes to Campus

CHICO, Calif. – On March 24, 1989 a ship carrying 54.1 million U.S. gallons of oil struck the Bligh Reef in Prince William Sound, Alaska. Almost 20 percent of that oil on the ship was spilt into the Gulf of Alaska, becoming the biggest environmental catastrophe North America has ever witnessed. The company responsible for the spill was Exxon Valdez, the producers of ExxonMobil.

On the 21-year anniversary of the Exxon Valdez oil spill the movie “Black Wave” will be played at the CSU, Chico campus. March 24, at 7:30p.m. in PAC 134 E-ARC will be hosting the movie for a day of remembrance. 

“I hope to have at least 100 people from the community and campus show up,” project coordinator, Blake McSorley said. 

The film “Black Wave” tells the story about the oil spill, the environmental impacts of that, and the ongoing battle with a financial settlement. 

Author and activist, Riki Ott was a “fisherma’am” in Alaska at the time of the spill and since has devoted much of her career to the case. Ott says the Exxon Valdez disaster is a fundamental threat to U.S. democracy.

“Corporations like Exxon have delayed the Justice System for 20 years,” McSorley said. “They have reduced the original settlement of $5.5 billion to $500 million.”

E-ARC is an environmental library open to students, faculty, staff and community members. By holding the film festival, the campus group hopes to bring all members who benefit from their services together for one sustainable cause.
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